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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk
Monday 27th March 2017
Dear Parents / Carers,
Last week I was pleased to hand out even more head teacher Gold Star badges; in fact, we had the biggest number handed out in one week than ever before. Class 3 have been working very hard this week and I was pleased to read some of their written work. The writing was so good that I awarded gold star badges for a rainforest story written by Joshua Hearn and Henry Croxford. They had spent their own time finishing it and Joshua had worked very hard on the presentation. Jack Chamlett and George Slatter also earnt gold star badges for their writing on the rainforest. They had worked very hard on the language and punctuation. Well done to all four boys. Katie Hayes (Class 1) received a headteacher’s gold star badge for wonderful work ordering and colouring the months of the year.
Today we had our celebration assembly where we handed out Gold Stars Awards to the children who had done very well last week. Below is a list of the children who won a Gold Star for last week:

Zoe Lawrence (Reception Class) – fantastic writing in her Mother’s Day card 
Chloe Middleton (Reception Class) – super writing in her Mothers’ day card
Charlotte Smith (Class 1) – for her great description about a new sweet Mr Wonka had made
Amelia Fletcher (Class 2) – for always being on task
Hannah Middleton (Class 2) – a fantastic 500 words story entry
Maxine Karlsson (Class 3) – becoming more conscientious in maths and literacy
Ted Palmer (Class 4) – for being so conscientious and hardworking in all lessons
Millie Hudders (Class 4) – working hard and being conscientious in all lessons
Andrew Spiller (Class 5) – for the effort put into her writing recently
Alfie Dedman (Class 5) – super writing about Viking burial 
Edward Squire (Class 5) – being super helpful all day Friday (a big thank you from Miss Gleave)
Charlotte Mason (Class 6) – fantastic work with co-ordinates this week
Alice Bunce (Class 6) – great enthusiasm especially with her 500 words entry
The MLSA organised a very successful Mothers’ day sale for the children on Friday. Events like this raise money for the school. The MLSA are helping the school with their efforts to raise money for the development of the new library.  We are very grateful for the donation of £3,000 the MLSA made towards the library fund. The school council have created a totalizer to go in the L-Shape corridor so we can track how much we have raised so far. The current total stands at £5,800. We have been successful with an application for a grant from the Chinnor Beer festival. They have agreed to give the school £300 towards the development of the library. This means the amount raised is now over £6,000. 
The Eco club are making effective use of the seeds, plants and bulbs that have been kindly donated to the school. You may have noticed 2 men working at the front of the school on Friday. They were Mrs Steel’s husband and son and they were preparing the ground for some daffodil bulbs that the children will be planting. If you look closely, you will see they have created an outline of a windmill. When the bulbs flower it should create a lovely affect for the front of the school. 
Yours sincerely,

Tineke van der Ploeg 
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